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Republic of the Philippines 

Department of Education 
REGION XI 

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF DIGOS CITY 

OFFICE OF THE SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENT 

 October 19, 2020     

DIVISION MEMORANDUM 

No.  , s. 2020 

SUBMISSION OF IMPLEMENTATION PLAN ON GULAYAN 

SA PAARALAN FOR SCHOOL YEAR 2020 – 2021 

To:   CID & SGOD Chiefs   

 Public Schools District Supervisors 

 Division Health Unit Personnel 

 Elementary and Secondary School Heads 

1. Attached is the Regional Memorandum dated October 13, 2020 entitled ‘Submission of the Implementation 

Plan of the Gulayan sa Paaralan for School Year 2020-2021’ and a letter from Ricardo M. Onate, Jr. RPAE, 

Regional Executive Director of the Department of Agriculture, Regional Office X1, requesting all schools who 

already received interventions  like garden inputs, tools and others to submit an Implementation Plan on or 

before October 30, 2020 at hvcdxi@gmail.com cc: nelly,fabia@deped,gov.ph.

2. Further, reiterating in here some provisions in the attached memorandum as follows:

a. The setting up of school vegetable garden is a direct source of food for our learners and their families 

especially this time of pandemic. Our primary beneficiaries shall be the selected Grade 1-6 learners who

were severely wasted based on the School Year 2019-2020 SBFP Report, except those who moved to Grade

7.

b. Since we do not have physical classes, cooking for school feeding purposes is not allowed. Thus, schools 

shall strategize schemes to deliver vegetables to the beneficiaries in coordination with partners such as the

barangay and non-government organizations. Vegetable ration can also be done during the distribution of 

commodities for the School-Based Feeding Program (SBFP).

c. A narrative report on this shall be integrated in the ISNM Program Terminal Report (PTR), with hard copy 

to be submitted on or before March 15, 2021 at DepEd Regional Office.

3. All activities to be included in the Implementation Plan should always be in consideration to the present COVID

19 situation where the health and safety of every concerned individual shall always be the priority.

4. The template on the preparation of the GPP Implementation Plan is in the attached memorandum.

5. For guidance and compliance.

     CRISTY C. EPE 

 Schools  Division  Superintendent 
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